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May 5, 2021  
 
 
Re: Construction Notification 

North Krueger Road Construction 
 Village of Long Grove 
 
Dear Village of Long Grove Resident: 
 
On behalf of the Village of Long Grove, we would like to notify you that Peter Baker and Son Company and their 
subcontractors are scheduled to begin work on North Krueger Road from Gilmer to Illinois Route 22 on Monday, 
May 10, 2021, weather permitting. You may have noticed the advanced construction notification signs. 
 
Construction will include soil erosion and sediment controls and selective tree and brush removal, asphalt pavement 
reclamation, road widening, storm sewer installation, grading of ditches, asphalt pavement removal (milling), 
pavement patching, Hot-Mix Asphalt binder course, Hot-Mix Asphalt surface course, restoration of disturbed areas, 
and other associated improvements.  
 
The construction will be done in three phases: 
 

1. Phase I Eleanor to Thimbleweed – N. Krueger Road will be closed to through traffic in this area from 
approximately June 7th to June 24th. A detour will be posted; see map on reverse side. 

2. Phase II Thimbleweed to Gilmer – N. Krueger Road will be closed to through traffic in this area from 
approximately June 25th to July 17th. The detour will be remain in place. 

3. Phase III IL 22 to Gilmer – N. Krueger Road will be open to traffic but still be under construction. There will 
be times the roadways will be limited to one-lane. At those times, traffic will alternate directions under 
flaggers. 
 

The construction work is scheduled to be completed in mid-August, weather permitting. Weekly project updates will 
be posted to the construction website for this project: http://kruegerroadconstruction.com/ 
 
This project will cause inconvenience. We appreciate your understanding and cooperation, in advance, in helping 
improve the Village of Long Grove. 
  
All driveway aprons will be adjusted to match the new pavement edge. Please note that neither the Village nor the 
contractor can be responsible for damage to private utilities that are in the public right-of-way, for example, pet 
fences or irrigation lines. If these utilities are damaged, it will be the homeowner’s responsibility to make repairs 
after the scheduled work is completed. 
 
Transportation and mail will continue to run regular routes. Garbage pick-up will also remain on Friday’s during the 
course of the project. We anticipate substantial completion of this project by mid-August. 
 
If you require special assistance or should have any questions concerning this work, please contact the Resident 
Engineer, Timothy Lapp, at 847-708-9420 or you can contact the Village Hall at 847-634-9440.  
 
Sincerely, 
Gewalt Hamilton Associates, Inc. 

 
Timothy Lapp 
Engineering Technician III 
 
cc: Mr. Bill Balling, Interim Village Manager – Village of Long Grove 
 Ms. Sherry Shlagman, Administrative Assistant – Village of Long Grove 
 Mr. Geoffrey Perry, P.E., Village Engineer – Gewalt Hamilton Associates, Inc. 

http://kruegerroadconstruction.com/





